A second meeting in October of the South Beaver Township Board of Supervisors was held in the South Beaver Township Municipal Building on State Route 168. Chairman Matthew Balik called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Officials present: Matthew Balik, Robert Long, Daniel Rastatter, Carol Miller, David Gropp

Others present: Clair Young, Richard Barger, William Kaneski, and another resident

Richard Barger asked if the draft to the Zoning Ordinance on drilling was worked on. Carol Miller stated Solicitor David Gropp is hoping to have something for the Planning Commission Meeting next week.

The Supervisors began working on the 2012 budget.

David Gropp came into the meeting at 7:15 P.M.

Matt Balik made a motion to sign the McCarter surface waterline Modification Agreement with Chesapeake as prepared by Solicitor David Gropp. Bob Long seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Matt Balik made a motion to accept the bid of \$39,820.00 from Walsh Equipment of Prospect, PA for a used 2000 Massey Ferguson Tractor with a Tiger 50" Boom Rotary Mower. Bob Long seconded the motion. Motion carried. Chippewa Township and South Beaver will jointly own the equipment and share the cost which is \$19,910.00 each.

The Supervisors continued working on the budget and approved a preliminary budget of \$966,252 with no tax increase. The budget includes 12.5 mills Real Estate Tax, \$5.00 Per Capita Tax, .5% Wage Tax, .5% Real Estate Transfer Tax, Street Lighting .30 per frontage foot in the Street Lighting District and Water .02% of Assessed Value in the Water District. The preliminary Highway Aid Budget of \$164,867 was also approved. The budget will be adopted at the December 13th regular Supervisor Meeting. An advertisement will be placed in the newspaper.

Matt Balik made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dan Rastatter seconded the motion. Motion carried. Matt adjourned the meeting at 8:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Miller, Township Secretary